SOUTHEASTERN CHAPTER

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF LAW LIBRARIES

JULY 1971 NEWSLETTER

We had a large and interested group attending our S.E. Chapter luncheon at the A.A.L.L. Convention in June at the Diplomat Hotel, Hollywood, Florida. During that meeting new committee appointments were made. They are:

Revision of Constitution and By-Iaws -- Paul Willis, Chairman Annette Dodd Adrien Hinze

(Regional) Placement -- Pat Coffman

Scholarship -- Ed Schroeder, Chairman Jose Rodriguez Caroline Heriot

Membership -- Nancy Kitchen

In addition I appointed Anna Johnson to serve as program chairman and Frances Farmer as local arrangements chairman for the forthcoming S.E. meeting in August. Details of that meeting are noted below.

Scholorshif

For lack of applicants we did not award a scholarship. <u>I have</u> requested the committee to re-evaluate our award. I hope they will submit a report at our August meeting containing recommendations for awarding scholarships in the future.

S.E. CONFERENCE -- A.A.L.L.

August 22-24, 1971

Boar's Head Inn, Charlottesville, Va. 22901

Sunday Evening 22nd Reception

Monday A.M. 23rd Meet with A.A.L.S.

Monday Noon Joint Luncheon

Monday 2:30 P.M. Panel "Curriculum Reform -- the Law

Library's Response"

Panelists: Professor Frances Farmer, Moderator

Professor John Moore, Univ. of Va. Law School Professor Betty Taylor, Univ. of Fla. Law School

Monday Evening

Joint Banquet

Tuesday A.M. 24th

Meet with A.A.L.S.

Tuesday 12:30 P.M.

Luncheon in honor of our speaker --Mrs. Viola Bird, President A.A.L.L.

CONTACT INN FOR RESERVATIONS

The Chapter is indebted to our Secretary-Treasurer, Bill Younger, for his efficiency and interest in performing all his duties and for undertaking tasks outside his office.

Hope to see all of you at the S.E. meeting in Virginia.

Leah F. Chanin, President

SOUTHEASTERN CHAPTER AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF LAW LIBRARIES

July 9, 1971

TO ALL SOUTHEASTERN LAW LIBRARIANS:

The Southeastern A.A.L.S.-A.A.L.L. chapter meetings will be held in Charlottesville, Virginia, August 22-24 at the Boar's Head Inn.

Our local arrangements chairman is Miss Frances Farmer of the University of Virginia and our program chairman is Mrs. Anna Johnson of William and Mary.

The local arrangements committee has reserved a total of 85 rooms at the Inn for the A.A.L.S.-A.A.L.L. meeting and, while other rooms may be available, the Inn will hold these 85. It is probable that there will be enough rooms for everyone; however, in order to assure a room I suggest you write the Inn for a reservation as soon as possible.

The official announcement and schedule will be sent out shortly. At present we expect to have a panel discussion on Monday afternoon featuring Professor John Moore of Virginia and Professor Betty Taylor of the University of Florida. In addition we will have a luncheon on Tuesday at which time Mrs. Viola Bird, President of A.A.L.L., will speak. I think the entire conference will be stimulating and that we will have time for fellowship as well.

I look forward to seeing each of you in Virginia.

Leah F. Chanin, President

Lead J. Cha

REMINDER!

If you have not already done so, please send your \$2 check for SEAALL dues by return mail to the following address:

Southeastern Chapter A.A.L.L. William C. Younger, Secretary-Treasurer Judicial Building - Capitol Montgomery, Alabama 36104